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Dear   <provider name>,

Under the Race to the Top- Early Learning Challenge grant, the Rhode Island Department of Human Services (DHS) committed to work with our state partners to develop new standards and new involvement for the Rhode Island’s Quality Rating and Improvement System (BrightStars), as well as new supports and resources to assist programs in their quality improvement efforts.   As an approved provider for DHS’ Child Care Assistance Program (CCAP), we wanted to make you aware of some of the recent policy changes, and how they may impact your program.

As the state agency with oversight of the Quality Rating and Improvement System (BrightStars), DHS has included the BrightStars Quality Frameworks in the CCAP Rules and Regulations.  The inclusion of BrightStars standards in the CCAP rules demonstrates DHS’ commitment to ensuring that low-income children have access to high quality programs, which is also a federal priority. The standards can be found on the DHS website at http://www.policy.dhs.ri.gov/0850.htm.  
The BrightStars standards were updated in order to reflect best practices in the field, and to improve alignment with DCYF licensing regulations and RIDE Comprehensive Early Childhood Education approval standards. The result is a quality improvement pathway that uses common terminology, and aligned systems of application, approval, and monitoring.  BrightStars will begin accepting applications under the new quality standards on of November 22, 2013. 

Programs that are approved as CCAP providers will be exempt from submitting a formal application to the BrightStars QRIS for the purposes of receiving their initial star rating.  Providers will be automatically awarded a temporary “Starting Star” designation as of November 22, 2013.  DHS felt it was important to allow those CCAP programs interested in achieving a higher quality rating time to work toward their desired quality rating while potentially accessing quality improvement resources.  On April 1, 2014, all licensed CCAP-approved programs that have not received, or applied for, a BrightStars quality rating will receive a One Star rating.  
In order to support programs in reaching and maintaining the highest levels of quality, DHS providers who meet the eligibility criteria can also request monthly Quality Award payments.  These payments are available to CCAP programs that meet the 3, 4, or 5 star levels in BrightStars.  Please see the CCAP Rules and Regulations for complete details on eligibility requirements. 

Enclosed, you will find more information on the resources and supports available to programs to assist in quality improvement efforts. Please see the attached document for more information on various resources and supports to assist in improving quality and increasing a BrightStars rating, including, but not limited to:

· Quality Improvement Grants up to $30,000 

· College Coursework at CCRI’s Early Childhood Education & Training Program and TEACH scholarships 

· Professional Development & Technical Assistance 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at KBeese@dhs.ri.gov or by phone at 401-462-1390.  Thank you for your partnership in making the Child Care Assistance Program a success, and for all that you do to improve the lives of the families and children you serve.

Sincerely,

Karen Beese

Administrator, Family & Children’s Services
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